general June 1, 1966 Rabbi Werel Wein Congregation Beth Israel 711 - 40th Street Miami Beach, Florida Dear Rabbi Wein: I spoke to Rabbi Weinbach of Yeshiva University who explained to me why it is not possible to accept in the twelfth grade. It is almost inevitable the New York State requirements differ from these in Florida and would probably have to make up several courses. In addition, he would have to take the full four year complement of regents examinations in all fields. Obviously, it would be impossible for him to graduate in one year, and it would be unfair to the boy to expose him to this kind of schedule. I sincerely hope that you will be successful in prevailing upon him to come to Yeshiva College the year following. Warmest presonal regards,, CORDIALLy yours, RABBI NORMAN LAMM NL/le